
23—Trendsetters

Demographic
On the cutting edge of urban style, Trendsetters residents 
are young, diverse, and mobile. More than half the 
households are singles who live alone or share the rent 
with a roommate. Families comprise the remainder. With a 
median age of 35.5 years, this segment is slightly younger 
than the US median. Ethnically diverse, 13.7 percent of 
the residents are Asian and 23 percent are Hispanic; both 
percentages are well above those of the United States.

Socioeconomic
These residents are educated professionals who work in 
substantive jobs. Eighteen percent of the residents who are 
aged 25 years and older hold a graduate degree, 46 percent 
have earned a bachelor’s degree, and 70 percent have 
attended college. The median household income is $61,498; 
the median net worth is $35,210. Wages account for most of 
the earned income; however, other sources include interest, 
dividends, rental properties, and self-employment business 
ventures.

Residential
Seventy-five percent of these neighborhoods are located on 
the West Coast; the other 25 percent are in the Northeast. 
Not ready for homeowner responsibilities, sixty-eight 
percent rent apartments in upscale, multiunit settlements 
in older urban districts. The average gross rent is one-third 
higher than the US average. Single-family homes and 
townhouses comprise the remainder of the housing types. 
Most of the housing was built before 1960. The median 
home value is $414,842. Because public transportation is so 
readily available, 18 percent of the households don’t own  
a vehicle.

Preferences
Trendsetters residents are spenders; they shop in stores, 
online, and by phone. Fashion-conscious residents buy 
essentials at discount warehouse stores and branded 
clothing from stores such as Banana Republic, Gap, 
Nordstrom, and Macy’s. To stay current on trends, they read 
fashion and epicurean magazines. They listen to classical, 
alternative music, public, and all-news radio. They are 
politically liberal. 

To keep in touch, Trendsetters residents are never far from 
their electronic gadgets and computers. They own the latest 
and greatest laptop computers, PDAs, and iPods. They go 
online frequently to shop, make travel reservations, research 
real estate or investment information, and watch videos. 
Many young residents are beginning to invest, especially in 
bonds or CDs. 

Health-conscious residents buy natural/organic foods, take 
vitamins, and exercise regularly. They go downhill skiing 
and practice yoga. They also travel, go to the movies, 
attend rock concerts, and read—especially nonfiction 
and biographies. When they watch TV, they prefer movie 
channels or MTV.
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